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                                 SUSPENSION OF TRADING 

 
Reference is made to the inside information announcement of Indigo Star Holdings Limited (the 

“Company”), together with its subsidiaries (the “Group”) dated 31 March 2025 in relation to 

the delay in publication of the 2024 Audited Annual Results (the “Announcement”). Unless 

the context requires otherwise, capitalized terms used herein shall have the same meanings as 

those defined in the Announcement. 

 

As of the date of this announcement, the Company is still in the process of providing certain 

outstanding documents and information to the Auditors for them to complete the required audit 

procedures.  The primary factors affecting the overall timeline are (i) recent changes in key 

personnel in the finance department and the communication delays within the various 

departments of the Company and certain subsidiaries, which have delayed the timely 

preparation and provision of relevant financial information, including but not limited to, the 

Group’s consolidated financial statements,  management accounts of the holding company and 

certain subsidiaries of the Company (including Hong Kong and the People’s Republic of China); 

and (ii) the local auditors for the Company’s subsidiaries in Singapore (being the component 

auditors for the audit of the 2024 Audited Annual Results) have just sent the required documents 

to the Auditors in late March 2025 for the audit process. 

 

As the Company and the Auditors require additional time to complete the audited consolidated 

financial statements of the Group due to the abovementioned factors, it shall delay the 

publication of the 2024 Audited Annual Results. At the request of the Company, trading in the 

shares of the Company on the Stock Exchange will be suspended with effect from 9:00 a.m. on 

1 April 2025, pending publication of the 2024 Audited Annual Results. 

 

The Company will publish further announcement(s) to inform its shareholders and potential 

investors any material developments in connection with the above matter as and when 

appropriate. 
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As at the date of this announcement, the Chairman and the executive director of the Company is Mr. 

Chan Ming, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Goh Cheng Seng and Ms. Tan Soh Kuan; 

and the independent non-executive directors of the Company are Dato’ Koh Yee Keng, Mr. Chan 

Francis Ping Kuen and Mr. Clay Huen. 

This announcement, for which the directors of the Company collectively and individually accept full 

responsibility, includes particulars given in compliance with the Rules Governing the Listing of 

Securities on the GEM of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited for the purpose of giving 

information which regard to the Company. The directors, having made all reasonable enquiries, confirm 

that, to the best of their knowledge and belief, (i) the information contained in this announcement is 

accurate and complete in all material respects and not misleading or deceptive; and (ii) there are no 

other matters the omission of which would make any statement herein or this announcement misleading.  

 

This announcement will remain on GEM website at www.hkgem.com on the “Latest Company 

Announcements” page for at least seven days from the date of its posting. This announcement will also 

be published on the Company’s website at www.indigostar.sg. 
 


